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MEMORANDUM

To: Representative Mitzi Johnson, Chair; Representative Peter Fagan, Vice-

Chair; and Representative Matthew Trieber, House Appropriations Committee

From: Gus Seelig and Larry Mires ;ﬂfr,ﬂ//

Cc: House Appropriations Committee Members; Neil Mickenberg,
VHCB Board Chair

Date: March 4, 2015

Re: House Appropriations Committee Follow-up Discussion

Thank you for the recent opportunity to discuss with you the Board’s
accomplishments and our proposed FY2016 budget. At the conclusion of my
testimony, Representative Fagan asked what the impact would be on the
Vermont Housing & Conservation Board if, instead of contributing over $1
million as match currently planned to draw in an RCPP grant, that amount was
increased by S5 million to over $6 million per year. Last week the
“brainstorming” list proposed a reduction to the Board’s budget of $2.1

million.

The chart attached demonstrates the effect of such cuts on our program

impact and opportunity to leverage other resources..
Effect of Reductions

The Board currently plans program targets for FY 16 that would distribute
approximately 57-58% of available funding for housing and 42-43% for
conservation purposes. Assuming we continue to follow our statute which
requires a balanced approach to housing and conservation activities the

reduction would have the following severe impacts:



First, please note that the Governor’s budget proposal reduces our productivity from statutory
levels by over 20%. The administration also proposes moving some funding for VHCB to the
capital budget. This strategy has freed up $5.6 million to support the general fund. VHCB
production and impact would fall by another 20% under the $2.1 million scenario and 60%

under the $6 million scenario.

Second, the economic impact would be felt directly in the construction sector, and would also
be harmed by slowing momentum for downtown redevelopment which has significant spinoff
economic benefits. The opportunity for reinvestment and diversification in the agriculture

economy, along with our ability to respond in support of intergenerational transfers of farms,

would also be greatly reduced.

Losing Leverage

Cuts of the size proposed would result in substantial leverage being lost for VHCB's programs.
That means both less in terms of private investment for both agriculture and housing and, in
the case of agriculture, leaving significant amounts of federal money on the table to be
returned to Washington. This would include funding through the RCPP grant focused on

improving water quality in the Champlain Basin.

Obviously the impact on program is 3 times worse at $6 million. In the case of farmland
preservation, we would lose more than $2 million each year through the Natural Resource
Conservation Service’s Farmland Protection Program along with associated bargain sales,
community fundraising and philanthropic gifts estimated to be at least another $250,000 -
$500,000. Farmers would lose the opportunity to reinvest the proceeds from their
development rights in expansion, efficiency, or diversification. Projects focused on farm

transfers, getting the next generation of farmers into ownership, would be severely curtailed.

For housing interests, such a reduction could not come at a worse time. As noted in my
testimony, Vermont is experiencing a statewide multi-family rental vacancy rate of
approximately 1% according to a new study conducted by Bowen National Research. This will
significantly set back the Board’s special needs and supportive housing efforts, housing
preservation for Section 8 projects, and new development. These projects generally leverage

other capital at $6- $7 for every $1 appropriated.



In addition, preservation projects that protect and preserve section 8 subsidies will be lost.
These projects provide precious rental assistance which gives tenants an operating subsidy
valued in excess of $6,000 per unit per year. If 30-50 such units were lost next year the impact

over a 20 year rental assistance contract would be $3.5 - $5 million.

The opportunity to provide service supported housing that reduces institutionalization would
be curtailed, adding costs to our budget for prisons, the state hospital, nursing homes and

motels.

Finally, our natural areas and public recreation projects, and our historic preservation mission
would suffer, hurting our rural economy, diminishing travel, recreation and tourism

opportunities.
Housing and Conservation Program Delivery

Vermont has built an effective system to serve housing and conservation interests in every part
of the state, providing access to our most rural communities. More than 200 communities have
benefited from the program. Communities such as Franklin and Richford along the Canadian
border as well as Procotor and Guilfod in Southern Vermont have benefited.. A funding
reduction of $2.1 million would begin to diminish regional capacity to undertake both housing
and conservation projects, destabilizing the entities that have provided lower income
Vermonters with homes and all Vermonters with land protection and public access for
recreation throughout the state. A $6 million reduction will destabilize that capacity in the

coming year.
Water Quality Fund & the RCPP grant

There appears to be some confusion about the purposes of the RCPP grant and the Water
Quality Fund that H.35 seeks to establish and for which the Governor announced a 5 year gift
from Green Mountain Coffee Roasters. RCPP is a grant to Vermont from the USDA Natural
Resource Conservation Service with specific activities. It totals $16 million and has a series of
activities eligible for which VHCB has pledged a $6.5 million match over 4-5 years. We will
specifically match S4million in funding to conserve agricultural land in the Champlain Basin with

farms along impaired waterways as our top priority. This is considered an important tool for



water quality. VHCB will also provide $2.5 million in match from the Farm and Forest Viability
program. This will include grants we administer from funding provided by Commonwealth Dairy
for water quality practices. The Viability Program will help farmers with development of
business and financing plans that are needed to address the financing and implementation of
required water quality practices. Next year 80% of the projects in our pipeline have water

quality characteristics.

VHCB’s ability to meet the pledged match for both conservation and farm viability activities is

based upon the funding level proposed by the Governor.

The Water Quality Fund is focused on a set of activities broader than VHCB’s mission. The
important thing to understand is that the Board’s activities and programs complement but do

not duplicate those of the new proposed fund.
Summary

The impact on VHCB’s program of a $2.1 million reduction will cost housing efforts 3 projects
and over 50 Vermonters a place to call home while reducing farmland conservation activities

and farm viability work necessary to pick up the pace in protecting water quality in Vermont,

The $6 million cut mentioned would mean dropping below 140 homes annually for housing
and expanding the wait time for agriculture projects from 3 to 6 years, increasing development
pressure on our agricultural land base and reducing our effectiveness in conserving farms that

can contribute positively to both improving water quality and flood resilience.

From our perspective, such a reduction would be devastating for our programs and for the
Vermonters they serve. Such cuts would also be devastating to the landowners and developers
who have had projects in the queue for significant amounts of time (sometimes years), with
consequent costs and lost opportunities for them. The VHCB pipeline of projects is already
oversubscribed by a factor of 3 years. Delay will mean many valuable opportunities would be

forever lost to our communities.

Please let us know if you would like any further information.



‘wei3o.d 11paJd xe1 uisnoy awodul-moj ay3 ysnouyy Juswisaaul Aunba ajeaud
pue ‘sajes uledieq ‘suopieuop [edpiunw ‘Buisieipuny |eao| ‘oddns uonepunoy ‘Yarew Suiinbas Buipuny [eJapa) sapnjaul 38eJaAa] %
suonesado weudouid pue sweidoid |esapay 10) 11oddns 191 e SPIEME 10} 3|e[IBAR JUNOWY

uoljjiw 8z$ uol|jiw 6%$ uol|jlw 99$ uoljiw 98$ uoljjiw 0£$ uol|jiw S5S ++ 98RISADT
syuednijed gz syuedpiyied GTT  [1ueddiued Gt siuedpied 091 [sjuedidiyed €T sjuedpijied ¢gg Aljiqelp 1sa104 pue weq
saJoe saJde 00ST saloe saJoe saJoe ggg ‘s1ofoud g|saoe uollealday
|000°T ‘s108l0ud G- -2T ‘spaloud 9-5  |005‘z ‘s1eloud 6 000°€ ‘s109load 1T Zep's ‘s1eloid g1 pue ealy |eanieN ‘AJisalog

s309(0Jd 211031y O

18foud ouoisiy T

s109(0ud o103IsS1Yy 7

s1oafoud oSy €

sya9loud ouoisy ¢

s1afoad s110151y ¢

$129[04d 21101SIH

S8J2e 00S‘T $8108 002‘C SaJoe 000‘c ‘sluiey €7 [sasoe S910B 6E9E ‘swiie) 7 [so4de 808‘C ‘Swiie} 67 S310Yy pue swue4
-00C‘T ‘swley 0T-6  |‘Sswuej £1-9T 00zt ‘swuey 1€

sjun sjqepioye QST  [syun suun a|gepioye g8z |syun SHUN 3|gepioyje 962  |SUUN 3|qepJoyle 08T suun pue syaafosd Suisnoy
dlqep.oye € 3|qepJoyy 95¢

|ooo‘oot‘vs 000°0008$ 000°00T 0TS 000'VEB'ETS 000'00t°0TS 000°006'6$ splemy

3foad 10y} 3|qejieAy |ejol

000°008¢$ 000008°C $ | 000°008°C S splemy

199l04d 4o} pasodoud spunj puog

|looo‘c0g‘TS 00000Z°S S | ooo‘00g‘L S| 000'VES'ET S |000‘0OF0TS 000°006'6S +Spiemy

199(oud 10} 3jqe[leAy spun4 1sna]

UoI|[INI9SG SSaT WT"Z$ ssa1 pusawwoday junowy STOZA4 YTOZAA ealy wesdoid

pasodoid 9TOZAL pasodoud 9T0ZA4 (S, Jousan0D 9TOZAd  |AJoimers
18 9102

puUSWIWO039Y 9TAJ UC UOIIINP3Y JO S1I3Y]

1ead) Aq ‘Suipuny 333f04d GOHA




